[image: image1.png]< ne Fledgelings Prescho,,,




Prospectus

2017 

Revised January 2017

Tile Kiln Church, 

Robin Way,

Chelmsford, CM2 8AU

Telephone: (01245) 269691
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Manager: Mrs. K. Smith
Dear Parent / Carer,

We welcome you and your family to Fledgelings Pre-school.

Established in 1965 we have considerable experience in the nurturing of young children.  We are a private school which occupies purpose built accommodation on the Tile Kiln Church premises.

In September 1998 the Pre-school transferred ownership from a private individual to the leaders of Tile Kiln Church and therefore forms an integral part of the overall church activities.

We are a sessional pre-school and provide a safe, secure and stimulating environment where your children can progress in all areas of their development, reaching their full potential.  Our qualified, experienced staff are aware of the needs of young children and helps them in all areas of their development. 

We have continued to receive good reports from Ofsted over the years in recognition of this.

Our pre-school offers education and care for children aged 2 to 5 years. The needs of children between these age groups are quite different and we provide carefully planned provision through our key person groups enabling your child to develop at their own rate. 

We hope that your child's time in pre-school will be a very happy and productive one.  If you have any questions or if we can be of any help, please contact the secretary or manager at any time.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Karen Smith

Manager

Our Aims

· To provide good quality care and education at an affordable price, for children aged between 2 years and statutory school age

· To provide a needed and worthwhile service to the local community working within a framework that ensures equal opportunities for children and their families

· To work in partnership with parents to help children learn and develop

· To promote an atmosphere of Christian love and value in a safe, secure and stimulating environment for the children in the provision

We offer your child

· An enabling environment, developing positive relationships where each unique child can learn and develop following the Early Years Foundation Stage guidance
· Individual care and attention made possible by a high ratio of adults to children

· Fun and friendship with children and adults

· The support of a personal Key Person

· Opportunities for you and your family to be directly involved in the activities of the group and your own child’s progress.

Administration and Management
The Fledgelings Pre-school is owned by the leaders of Tile Kiln Church who appoint 

a subcommittee comprising a Chairperson and Officers. 
All can be contacted via Fledgelings office: 01245 269691 or the Church office: 01245 698218.

Advisory Committee

As children are admitted to pre-school their parents automatically become member 

of the advisory committee.
Staff

The current guidelines state that from 2 – 3 years the ratio is 1 adult per 4 children, 

above 3 years the ratio is 1 adult per 8 children.  We are proud of the high ratio of 

adults to children in our group.  This ensures individual attention to the needs and 

development of each child.

The day to day running of the group is in the hands of qualified and experienced

staff.  

The regular staff in the group

Mrs Karen Smith

Manager

Foundation degree in Early Years Childcare and Education - level 5

Paediatric First Aid

Food safety level 2

Designated Safeguarding
Mrs Martine Probert

Early Years Practitioner/Special

Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCo)

Deputy/Key Person 
Foundation degree in Early Years Childcare and Education - level 5

Paediatric First Aid

Food safety level 2

Mrs Brenda Hudson

Key Person

PPA Level 2

Paediatric First Aid

Mrs Emma Poppy

Equality Named Co-ordinator (ENCo)

Key Person

Diploma in Early Years and Childcare Education - level 3

Paediatric First Aid

Miss Sarah Hawkins

Key Person

Diploma in Early Years & Childcare Education – level 3

Paediatric First Aid

Mrs Denisa Toprak

Key Person

CACHE Level 3 Diploma

Paediatric First Aid

Mrs Kelly Applegate

Keyperson

Diploma in Early Years and Childcare Education – level 2

Paediatric First Aid

Mrs Diane Moore

Key Person

Diploma in Early Years and Childcare Education - level 3

Paediatric First Aid

Mrs Maxine Felton

Office Administrator

BTEC Business Administration – level 3

Paediatric First Aid 

Food safety level 2

Ms Teena Clark

Snack preparation/Cleaning/Assistant

     Paediatric First Aid

Food safety level 2

Miss Cate Gray

Assistant

Paediatric First Aid

Food safety level 2

Mrs Sylvia Kitchener

Relief staff/Regular Volunteer

Mrs Elaine Rickett 

Relief Staff
NQV Early Years Care and Education – level 3

Paediatric First Aid

All of our staff have an enhanced DBS disclosure and references are taken upon 

employment.

We have a high ratio of level 2 and above qualified staff and our membership of the 

“Pre School Learning Alliance” ensures that we are constantly in touch with new

thinking in the field of child education and care.  We receive regular magazines, 

offering practical advice and up to date information, and have access to a range of 

professionally produced publications.  In addition ongoing training is available 

through Essex Early Years and Childcare Services and the Pre School Learning
Alliance courses which welcome both staff and parents.
Within our staff team we have a SENCo whose responsibility is to liaise with parents 

and other professionals in respect of children with special educational needs,

advising and supporting other practitioners in the setting in this regard.  Through 

early intervention a child with particular needs can be significantly helped and 

supported.               

In addition we may have help from 


•
Childcare students on appropriate training or work experience



placements.  

•
Volunteer church members, and committee members


•
Parents whose children attend Pre School.  Research shows that 

children learn better when their parents or carers are involved.  It gives parents and carers the opportunity to take an active part in the group to see what happens there and to talk about it afterwards with their children.  It also provides a valuable opportunity for all the children to see their parents or carers in a new role.

The above helpers will always be supervised by a member of staff.  
Children are only left alone with staff that have had a suitable enhanced DBS check 

and references taken.

Group Times

Flexible sessions available to include:



A.M. Session Monday – Friday 

                       9.00 – 12.00   



P.M. Session
Monday - Thursday                                   12.30 – 3.00



All day Session Monday- Thursday                                  9.00 – 3.00



Lunch club Monday – Thursday                                     12.00 – 1.00

Admissions

When a place becomes available after your child’s 2nd birthday you will be offered 

an opportunity to visit prior to your child starting when you will stay with your child 

during the session.

Initially we recommend that your child attends a minimum of two sessions to ensure 

a smooth and happy transition from home to pre-school. After the first term you will 

be given the opportunity to increase your child’s sessions, as they are available. 

Should you wish to accept the place a welcome pack will be sent to you with a letter

detailing your visit time.
During your visit you will have the opportunity to see how the session runs, meet 

your child’s key person and discuss any concerns or questions you may have with 

the manager.

Each child will have a key person that they can relate to as well as being in a smaller 

key person group within the setting. These groups are colour coded and have the 

name of a bird e.g. blue swallow, red robin etc. The key person will initially help your 

child to settle and feel a part of the group. The key person will work with parents and 

carers through shared record keeping to ensure that all children are supported in 

reaching their full potential. If you have any concerns or encouragements in relation 

to your child’s development please share them with your child’s key person. 

If at any time you are not happy with any aspect of the pre-school or there are 

particular matters or encouragements you wish to be made known please do not 

hesitate to speak to the manager. We want to work with parents and acknowledge 

you as your child’s main educators and carers and we want to do the best we can for 

your children and we can only do that if there is good communication between us.  

We can take children at whatever stage they are at with their toilet training although 

it is obviously easier if they have managed to develop this skill for themselves by the 

time they join us.  We just ask that you keep your child’s key person informed of the 

stage your child is at in their toilet training.

Every child reacts differently to this new phase of their young lives and we will do all 

we can to help your child settle and work with you to achieve this in the best possible 

way.  

Hopefully after just a short time your child will be happy to leave you and enjoy their 

time at pre-school.

As with all Early Years settings we follow the Early Years Foundation Stage which is 

set out by the Government and covers the stage from birth to the end of reception 

within school. The key person will monitor your child’s development with individually 

kept records which will then be used to help your child progress through the 

developmental stages towards the Early Years Goals. 

Children in the EYFS learn by playing and exploring, being active and through 

creative and critical thinking which takes place both indoors and outside.

Through Positive Relationships and an Enabling Environment each child, as a 

Unique Child can be helped to develop in all aspects of their learning being 

supported by caring staff.  The seven areas of learning and development are divided 

into three prime areas and four specific areas. 

                                                  The prime areas are:

Communication and Language.

Physical development

Personal, Social and Emotional development

The specific areas are:

 Literacy

Mathematics

Understanding the world and

Expressive arts and design

Knowledge and Understanding of the World

We provide a variety of resources and activities to help the children develop in all 

aspects.  Through observation, assessment and planning we aim to provide a 

stimulating environment for all children as staff contribute to planning from each 

child’s learning journal

Morning Routine

The following timetable is a guide for the morning group but is adjusted appropriately 

when needed.

9.00 am 


Doors open.



Children are seen by the manager or deputy taking the register where they will be marked in and given a peg number. They should leave their coats, shoes, bags etc. on this peg. Each child will be given a named folder (the cost of which is covered by your deposit), a library book for you to enjoy together. Please bring these every time you come to pre-school and leave them in the child’s group box. They will be given the opportunity to change their library book on a regular basis.




Each child is encouraged to walk upstairs by their parent/ carer where they will select their own name from the chart on the group trolley and post it into their own group's container.  

9.00 onwards         Free play – the children choose from the many activities around them. We encourage independence at this age but assist children where necessary and ensure that the children remain happy.  




We provide large equipment for physical play i.e.; slide, tunnel,




climbing frame, trikes etc. for both indoor and outdoor play.




There are always varied creative opportunities such as painting,




drawing, chalking, collage, dough and water play.




Puzzles, construction toys and games aid the development of





cognitive and manipulative skills.




Our home play area, which can vary from a hospital to a post office together with dressing up clothes, provides a good opportunity for imaginative play and language development. The book area is essential to encourage children that books are fun and to be enjoyed as well as an area to rest for a little while.




Keyperson time – the keyperson may also work with individual children to enhance their learning in a particular area of learning.



  
The Rainbow Room is a quieter area that has a variety of toys and activities available including activities promoting pre-school skills. The children are encouraged in their learning of the basics for number, writing and reading skills with an adult depending on the age and stage they are at as individuals. 

10.00                   Garden opens – children are invited to be in the first group to go downstairs by a member of staff.  We use the garden in all weathers so please provide suitable clothing for the time of year. 

10.00 -11.45

The snack bar opens and children are supported by an adult to self register and select their own snack. The snack varies each week but we try to promote healthy eating and the choice is displayed on the notice board.   We accommodate all children who have specific dietary requirements – i.e. allergies.  Children are encouraged to help clear away their equipment when they have had their snack. Some children are keen to eat early in the session whilst some become very involved in an activity so choose to have snack later. All children are encouraged to have a drink and something to eat but if they choose not to we will inform you when they are collected. Children may wish to go to the toilet at this time but are encouraged to be independent throughout the duration of the session.

11.15 – 11.30

End of session activities – this time can include singing, drama, dance, music and movement, percussion, ribbon dancing and ring games.  Any birthdays on that day are celebrated by singing to the child and presenting them with a card from preschool.
11.30


Children help to tidy away the toys before having story time.
11.45


Assembly time, mainly taken by the manager but sometimes taken by a visitor, includes the singing of some songs, a prayer and school motto followed by a bible story. 

12 noon


When the bell rings the parents or carers collect their children from the key person group or children attend the lunch club.

We do our best, at all times, to ensure that every child has a busy, stimulating and  

enjoyable time.

Lunch club

12 noon – 1 pm   
On a Monday through to Thursday we offer a lunch club. Parents are asked to provide a healthy, nutritious lunch that contains NO NUTS or sweets please. Pre-school provides children with a drink. After a supervised lunch children can take the opportunity to rest quietly before being collected at 1 pm or joining the afternoon session.

Afternoon Session

12.30


Doors open and children who attend in the afternoon register at the main desk where they will be given a peg number. Children then hang their coats and bags on their peg and deposit their book bag in the group boxes.




Children, with parents support, put their name in the group box. At this point if your child is unsettled please find your child’s key person who will help to settle them into an activity, otherwise you can encourage your child to go and play at the daily activity available. 




The session is set up for free play with various other activities happening within this time. There will be staff close by to encourage the children in their play during the session and assist where necessary. 

1.05 – 2.15 

Outside play – children are encouraged to access the garden to develop all seven areas of learning. The Rainbow Room will be set up with various activities and toys – some of which will encourage their pre-school skills in particular with regard to the communication, language and literacy and mathematics.

2.00 


Snack bar opens. The children will take it in turns to have a drink and snack at tables. When they have finished they will get down and continue play.

2.30


Carpet time – story/singing/instruments.

2.45


The session will finish with a story or song time after they have helped to tidy up.

3.00


A bell will ring and parents will collect their children from their groups.

Doors are opened five minutes before the end of session for parents/ carers to wait 

in the lobby area prior to the bell ringing– please be aware that only members of staff 

can open the door to maintain your child’s safety at all times.

Policies


All our policies are designed to offer the best possible experience for the children and 

families in the group and are drawn up in accordance with current guidelines for Early 

Years Settings.  Our policies are reviewed on a regular basis and comments and 

suggestions from parents and carers are welcome.

Our policy statements are available at the reception table for you to consult.

If you require a copy please see the manager.  We have policies covering the 

following issues:      

· Admissions

· Behaviour

· Management

· Safeguarding and Child protection

· Collecting Child

· Complaints

· Confidentiality

· Data Protection, Information sharing

· Equality, Inclusion and diversity

· Food and Drink

· Health and safety

· Intruder

· Lost child

· Non-collection of children

· Outings

· Parental involvement

· Safety

· Selecting play equipment and toys

· Settling in to Pre-school

· Sick child

· Special Educational Needs

· Staffing and employment

· Student/ volunteer placements
Funding
Free Early Education Entitlement
The Free Early Education Entitlement (FEEE) is a Government programme giving all 3 and 4 year olds up to a maximum of 15 hours of free education/childcare per week.  This is calculated over a maximum of 38 weeks, equivalent to 570 hours per year.

	Eligibility for 3 – 4 year olds



	A child born in the following period:
	Will become eligible for a free place:



	1st April – 31st August
	1st September following 3rd birthday



	1st September – 31st December
	1st January following 3rd birthday



	1st January – 31st March
	1st April following 3rd birthday


A free entitlement programme is also available for 2 year olds.  This offers the same funded hours, but is only available for 2 year olds that meet a set of eligibility criteria via an application process.  Please ask at the office for a parent’s guide.

Introduction of 30 hours FEEE from September 2017
The government has committed to doubling the amount of free childcare from 15 to 30 hours a week for working parents of three and four year olds from September 2017. The government is introducing the 30 hours of free childcare as part of the Childcare Act 2016. The aim is to help working families and allow more parents to work if they want to.
Parents must apply through an online eligibility checking system. This is being 
developed by the government and more information should be available in the late 
Spring 2017.  Fledgelings currently operates for 27 hours a week.

Fees
With effect from September 2017 our hourly rate will be £4.20.
Every term an invoice will be sent to you during the last week confirming your child’s 

sessions and detailing any costs to be paid to preschool.  The FEEE funding form 

will also be attached for completion if applicable.  

Fees are due on the first day of attendance in the next term.  If this arrangement is not suitable please see the manager.  Fees may be paid by BACS, childcare vouchers, cash or cheque made payable to “The Fledgelings Pre-school”.

If for any reason the pre-school has to close, a rebate of fees paid will be made or 

arrangements will be made for alternative sessions.  There will be NO rebate given 

for children absent from pre-school due to sickness or holidays.  If you should move 

from the area, arrangements can be made only if we are given a month’s notice.

What the Seven Areas of Development mean for Children
Communication and Language 

Communication and language development involves giving children opportunities to

experience a rich language environment; to develop their confidence and skills in 

expressing themselves; and to speak and listen in a range of situations.

Being with others helps children to build social relationships which provide opportunities 

for friendships, empathy and sharing emotions.  The ability to communicate helps 

children to participate more fully in society.

To become skilful communicators, babies and children need to be with people who have

meaning for them and with whom they have warm and loving relationships, such as their 

family or carers and, in a group situation, a key person who they know and trust.

Babies respond differently to different sounds and from an early age are able to 

distinguish sound patterns.  They learn to talk by being talked to. Babies and children use 

their voices to make contact and to let people know what they need and how they feel, 

establishing their own identities and personalities.

Parents and immediate family members most easily understand their babies’ and 

children’s communications and can often interpret for others.

All children learn best through activities and experiences that engage all the senses.  For 

example, music, dance, rhymes and songs play a key role in language development.

Physical Development

Babies and children learn by being active and Physical Development involves 

providing opportunities for young children to be active and interactive; and to develop 

their co-ordination, control and movement. Children must also be helped to 

understand the importance of healthy activity and to make healthy choices in 
relation with food.

Physical Development helps children gain confidence in what they can do and 

enables children to feel the positive benefits of being healthy and active.

Physical Development helps children to develop a positive sense of well-being.

Good health in the early years helps to safeguard health and well-being throughout 

life.  It is important that children develop healthy habits when they first learn about 

food and activity.  Growing with appropriate weight gain in the first years of life helps 

to guard against obesity in later life.

Personal, Social and Emotional Development

For children, being special to someone and well cared for is vital for their physical, 

social and emotional health and well being.

Being acknowledged and affirmed by important people in their lives leads to children 

gaining confidence and inner strength through secure attachments with these 

people. Exploration within close relationships leads to the growth of self-assurance, 

promoting a sense of being which allows children to explore the world from a secure 

base.

Children need adults to set a good example and to give them opportunities for 

interaction with others so that they can develop positive ideas about themselves and 

others. Children who are encouraged to feel free to express their ideas and their feeling, 

such as joy, sadness, frustration and fear, can develop strategies to cope with new, 

challenging or stressful situations.

Literacy

As children develop speaking and listening skills they build the foundations for literacy, 

for making sense of visual and verbal signs and ultimately for reading and writing. 

Children need lots of opportunities to interact with others as they develop these skills and 

to use a wide variety of resources for expressing their understanding, including mark 

making, drawing, modelling, reading and writing.

Throughout their time at pre-school children are given access to a wide range of reading 

materials to ignite their interest.  Children are encouraged to link sounds and letter and to 

begin to read and write when they are developmentally ready. 

Mathematics

Mathematics involves providing children with opportunities to develop and improve 

their skills in counting, understanding and using numbers, calculating simple addition 

and subtraction problems; and to describe shape, space and measures.

Babies’ and children’s mathematical development occurs as they seek patterns, 

make connections and recognize relationships through finding out about and working 

with numbers and counting, with sorting and matching and with shape, space and 

measures.

Children use their knowledge and skills in these areas to solve problems, generate 

new questions and make connections across other areas of Learning and 

Development.

Understanding of the World
Babies and children need regular opportunities to make sense of their physical world 

and their community through opportunities to explore, observe and find out about 

people, places, technology and the environment.

Children should be helped to learn to respect and value all people and learn to avoid 

misapprehensions and negative attitudes towards others when they develop their 

Understanding of the World.

Children should be involved in the practical applications of their knowledge and skills 

which will promote self-esteem through allowing them to make decisions about what 

to investigate and how to do it.

Expressive arts and design
Children are enabled to explore and play with a wide range of media and 

materials. Opportunities are provided to encourage children to share their thoughts, 

ideas and feelings through a variety of activities in art, music, movement, dance, 

role-play and design and technology. 

Children become absorbed in action and explorations of their own 

ideas, expressing them through movement, making and transforming things using 

media and materials such as crayons, paints, scissors, words, sounds, movement, 

props and make-believe.

Children are involved in initiating their own learning and making choices and 

decisions by their responses to what they see, hear and experience through their 

senses. All children are individual and the way they represent their experiences is 

unique and valuable.
Starting Pre-school – General Information
Clothing


Please dress your child in clothes they can play in comfortably.  We encourage the children to be independent in toileting and it is a great advantage to them if they are able to manage their own clothes. However, we welcome children who are still in nappies or are in the process of toilet training. 




Children must have a bag marked with their name containing a complete change of clothing.  This should be hung with their coat, which should be labelled, on the peg allocated at registration.  A jacket/coat and shoes should always be left for outside play if it has been raining.  The children are given protective clothing to wear when painting etc.  It is very useful if all items of clothing and footwear can be labelled in order to avoid confusion.

Footwear


Your child should wear black/white slip on plimsolls (with their name inside) as this aids their movement when climbing. If your child has feet under size 6, canvas slip on beach shoes may be worn.  

Belongings

If children's personal toys are brought to Pre-school we cannot be
responsible for their loss or damage.  

Registration/

Every child should be marked in on the register at each session

Collection

whether or not their coat peg (with corresponding number) is used.  If your child is to be collected by someone other than their parent or carer please put the details in the appropriate file by the register.  We will not let your child go with a “stranger” without instructions.  We operate a password system to verify the identity of the person collecting if they are not known to us.
Snack


Milk or water is provided for every child.  A snack is provided each session which varies from week to week.  A menu is displayed on the notice board for your reference.  If your child is unable to try the snack due to dietary requirements etc. please inform the office so other arrangements can be made.

Lunch        

If your child is staying for lunch please provide their food in a named bag/box. We ask that the contents are as healthy as possible and do NOT contain nuts or sweets. Pre-school will provide drinks.  

Church/Community


 

We try to celebrate different festivals and events in different ways during your child’s time at pre-school. We welcome parents to share their experiences of different cultures and festivals with the children. There will be a nativity play at Christmas to which family and friends are invited.  We also try to take part in various fundraising events for local and national causes as well as having our own events to raise funds for the pre-school.  




The church hosts a variety of different activities of children and adults and we also tried to keep you informed of all of these to which everyone is very welcome.

TK Toddlers
Every Monday afternoon during term time between 1.30pm and 2.45pm and every

Tuesday Morning between 9.00 am and 10.30 am, parents and toddlers meet in the 

downstairs lounge area of Tile Kiln Church. It is a good opportunity for you and your 

child to become familiar with other children and parents that you may meet at Pre-

school, and to become familiar with the building.  There are plenty of toys to play 

with, usually a craft activity which is supervised, and tea, coffee, squash and biscuits 

are available throughout the sessions.

The group finishes with an action rhyme and song time where percussion 

instruments are available and everyone can join in.  A small charge is made for 

refreshments, enabling us to buy more toys and resources for the Parent and 

Toddler group - we look forward to seeing you there.

At present there is a waiting list. If you are interested in joining a Parent and Toddler 

group please telephone or call in with your details and a leader will contact you when 

a place becomes available.

Applications
Please fill in an application form and return it to the Pre-school as soon as 

possible with a non-refundable deposit of £5.00. Would you please also bring your 

child's birth certificate for us to see to enable the appropriate funding at three years 

of age.

This application should not be regarded as a definite booking - we do our best to 

admit children on the dates required but this is not always possible if places are 

unavailable.  Where possible we will offer you the sessions you require.  When 

accepting a place children are booked for a minimum of half a term.

We trust that you have found this prospectus helpful - if you require any further 

assistance please let us know.  We look forward to seeing you and your child.

Mrs Karen Smith

Manager
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